
 
 

 

 
 

 

December 8, 2017 

Architectural Standards Committee Membership 

 

Issue: Architectural Standards Committee Term Renewals & Initial Appointments 

 

Background: Per Resolution 2008-2, Committee Policy “At its December meeting, the Board 

shall make the appointments/reappointments it deems appropriate and confirm the rosters of the 

committees, including those members entering the second year of their two-year term.”  

By November 1, 2017, the committee chairperson, Rod Whitten, submitted to the Executive 

Assistant, for inclusion in the November board meeting agenda and board book, a compilation of 

all requests received for either initial appointment or reappointment, along with the committee’s 

recommendation with regard to such requests. At the November 18, 2017 regular board meeting, 

the Board received and considered these compilations and recommendations in anticipation of 

acting upon them at its December 16, 2017 regular board meeting. As such, attached are the 

compilations of recommended membership renewals for the Architectural Standards Committee, 

in addition to completed committee application forms from the rest of the current members 

entering the second year of their two-year term.  

Membership Renewals Recommendation: 

1. Bill Staehlin 

2. Jason Wooley 

Initial Applicant Recommendation: 

1. Debra Phelps 

Current Members Entering Second Year of Term: 

1. Rod Whitten 

2. Daniel Moore 

3. Nick Sonder 

4. David Hipkins 

5. Mark Tanner 

Committee Resignations: 

1. Mitch Clarin 



Committee Statistics 

Prepared By: Rod Whitten, Chair of the Architectural Standards Committee, and Megan 

Rodman, Executive Assistant 

Board Meeting Date: December 16, 2017 































 

   

 
 

December 7, 2017 

To: Tahoe Donner Association, Board of Directors 

CC: Rod Whitten, Chair of the Architectural Standards Committe & Sherly Walker, 

        Architectural Standards Office Manager 

From: Mitch Clarin, Member of the Architectural Standards Committee 

Subject: Resignation from the Architectural Standards Committee 

 

Message: 

Good Morning Rod & Sheryl, 

When Sheryl first asked me to be on the ASC I thought it would be fun to get back involved with 

Tahoe Donner since I had previously spent approximately 10 years on the committee. I figured 

it's been approximately 10 years since those days, what the heck, Sheryl could use the help, I 

am the type that likes to give back to my community, lets dive in. Since I've started taking part 

in the meetings the overshadowing, or micro managing of the committee from this particular 

board casts a needlessly & negative burdensome atmosphere over the committee I find to be 

unnecessary, unproductive, and offensive.  

Knowing committees & their members serve at the pleasure of the board I hereby submit my 

resignation from the architectural standards committee. I have decided this is NOT a board I want 

to serve.  

Please keep me in mind for future positions on the committee once things settle down or better 

yet when the composition of the board changes to something more agreeable to it's members & 

volunteers.  

Good luck in the future, 

Mitch Clarin 

Feel free to share this letter.  

 

www.MitchClarin.com 

I'm Always Looking For More Business. "We Called Mitch - He Got It Done!" 

CA Real Estate Broker Lic. # 01217589 

CA General Contractor Lic. # 757128 

 

http://www.mitchclarin.com/
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